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CHAIR PONTANILLA:

(Gavel).

The Housing and Human

23

Services Committee will come to order.

24

afternoon l everybody.

25

are Member Carroll, Member Johnson, Member Mateo l

Here with us this afternoon
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1

and Chair -- Co-Chair Member Molina.

Also lid like

2

to introduce our Staff this afternoon, Clarita and

3

Shannon.

4

introduce Ed Kushi, Corporation Counsel, and

5

Director Alice Lee.

And from the Administration lid like to
,

Alice, can you introduce the rest of your

6
7

8
9

team.
MS. LEE:

Yes r thank you, Chair, and good afternoon to the

Committee Members.

Our Department is here in

10

response to a letter we received dated November

11

24th, where the Committee Chair asked us to address

12

three questions, three issues.

13

of the Section 8 rental assistance program in the

14

United Statesi second, an explanation of how the

15

program is funded each yeari and third, an

16

explanation of how the program can or cannot be

17

modified to address local needs.

18

First, the history

We definitely have a lot of information for

19

you on one and two, but we will need some

20

clarification on question three, an explanation of

21

how the program can or cannot be modified.

22

had any specific issue in mind, weld be happy to try

23

and answer that.

24
25

If you

With me this afternoon I have our Deputy,
Herman Andaya, who will be handling the PowerPoint.
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1

Then we have next to him, to his right, our

2

Administrator of our Housing Division, Ed Okubo.

3

Most of you know Mr. Okubo.

4

years, and he is our Administrator.

5

left is the Supervisor for the Section 8 program,

6

and he's been working here for over 20 years and is

7

very, very knowledgeable in the area of Section 8,

8

all the rules and regulations, Milton Ito.

11
12

And to Herman's

So, Mr. Chair, with your permission, we would

9

10

He's been here for 31

like to proceed now with our PowerPoint.
CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Yeah, before we do that, I'd just like

to address the public testimony first.

13

ITEM NO. 3

14

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

AFFORDABLE HOUSING

Good afternoon, Members.

Today we have

15

one item on our agenda, HHS-3, and more specifically

16

the Section 8 rental assistance program.

17

At our October the 13th meeting the Maui Nui

18

Housing Task Force presented an overview to this

19

Committee with their ten-point program.

20

afternoon we will discuss Recommendation No. 10 that

21

calls for a reform of the program to eliminate the

22

upward pressure on rent of moderately priced

23

apartments and homes, but before we do that, I'd

24

like to take public testimony, and we do have three

25

testifiers this afternoon.
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First off -- first testifier this afternoon

1
2

is Zandra Souza-Amaral, but before you speak,

3

Zandra t I'd just like to let you know that you have

4

three minutes and a minute to conclude.

5

want to come back after three minutest you could t so

6

if you would kindly proceed to the podium and do

7

your testifying.
. . . BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY.

8

9

And if you

MS. SOUZA-AMARAL:

Aloha ka kou t ko'u mau ho aloha.
Ko'u inoa.

0

10

Zandra Souza-Amaral.

I'd like to thank

11

all of you for your time and knowledge that you

12

spentt and t Chairperson t yourself as well, in

13

sharing your manao with our task force and guiding

14

us into not only developing but refining our ten

15

points.
Our children are being forced to give up

16
17

their dream of owning a home on the island they call

18

home.

19

to Maui.

20

Washington report entitled Leaders Spotlight Housing

21

Needs.

22

survey found that 67 percent of households are

23

concerned about the cost of housing in their area.

24

Sixty-two percent worry about housing prices and the

25

ability -- and the ability of public servants t

Concerns for affordable housing is not unique
Last month in our Realtor magazine was the

The National Housing Opportunity Pulse
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1

teachers, firemen, policemen, clerks to live in the

2

community that they serve.

3

government to take a stricter stand on affordable

4

housing.

5

in housing and homeownership, incomes have failed to

6

keep pace with housing costs for too many Americans,

7

said our 2003 National Board of Realtors President.

8
9

seventy-one percent want

Despite the tremendous strides we've made

On Maui our task force shared some
recommendations with you.

During the course of our

10

meetings I have found that many of our

11

recommendations, as well as concerns, was very

12

similar to those of other states.

13

three-day conference of the Hawaii Congress of

14

Planning Officials here on Maui the workshop I

15

attended on reducing housing costs recommended the

16

following on overcoming regulatory hurdles:

17

During the

One/ infrastructure/ financing mechanisms.

18

They suggested waiving or modifying infrastructure

19

requirements.

20

subdivision controls, they recommended the

21

following:

22

allow accessory dwelling units/ reduce site

23

development standards/ create zoning districts that

24

allow higher densities/ increase amount of land

25

available for multi-family housing, and create

In dealing with zoning and

reduce road and improvement standards/
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7

affordable housing overlay zones.
In building codes they recommended modifying

2
3

requirements for material and construction

4

requirements and methods.

5

rehabilitation-tailored codes.

6

processing and permitting improvements, they

7

recommended -- I'm sorry, kala mai, decreased

8

discretionary review for affordable housing projects

9

to accelerate processing for affordable housing

Two, develop
In dealing with

10

projects.

Three, provide clearer approval criteria.

11

Four, limit appeals.

12~

administrative guidelines to educate the staff in

13

planning.

Five, develop uniformed

Three -- I'm sorry, in dealing with resource

14
15

protection statutes, they recommended:

16

flexible development standards; two, encourage the

17

use of transferable development rights; three,

18

provide an adequate definition for --

19

MS. ALUETA:

20

MS. SOUZA-AMARAL:

21
22

allow

Three minutes.
-- protected resources; four, formalize

dispute resolution procedures.
In dealing with other local levels of

23

strategies they recommended:

24

housing from growth housing; two, dedicate special

25

funds to affordable housing; and three, encourage

one r exempt affordable
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1

creation of local private housing advocacy groups.

2

In closing r Mr. Chair and Council People r I

3

know that I am preaching to the choir and Alice Lee

4

and your Staff, but without -- without taking steps

5

to decrease the gap between wages and housing cost r

6

many communities may find that their labor force is

7

commuting from out of town where housing is more

8

affordable.

Unfortunate for our kids! that's

9

California.

When planning for healthy -- healthy

10

community growth r it is imperative to determine how

11

affordable it is to live in the very community that

12

we live in now and also to consider what impacts new

13

economic development activity will have on the

14

quality of life for our residents.

15

MS. ALUETA:

Four minutes.

16

MS. SOUZA-AMARAL:

And quality of life starts with our

17

young families being able to buy a home for

18

themselves and our future leaders, your children and

19

my grandchildren.

20

pono.

21

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

22

23

Mahalo r a hui hou.

E malama

Thank you, Zandra.

Members! any question?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Member Johnson.

It's not a question.

I just

24

wanted to find out -- well, I guess it is a

25

question -- if you knew that we were sending on
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1

transfer of development rights legislation to the

2

Planning Department for consideration?

3

MS. SOUZA-AMARAL:

Yes, Council -- thank you, Councilman.

4

And also I might clarify, Chairman, that all of my

5

testimony -- most if not all of my testimony came

6

out of this report, and some of you sat with me on

7

that affordable housing workshop at the planners

8

meeting in Kaanapali, and this is a wealth of

9

information.

And if your departments don't have it,

10

they were kind enough to send me the total report at

11

the closing of the planners conference.

12

invaluable.

This is

13

But, Jo Anne, yes, and as I said in my

14

opening, I want to thank those of you, and as I said

15

also

16

you.

17

sorrYI the Mayor.

18

to thank you for serving on our task force and

19

giving us information that we otherwise wouldn't

20

have.

21

respective -- we have spoken with George Tengan and

22

the Planning and Public Works, and you have all been

23

very kind and very generous.

24

something that is workable?

25

we believe it needs to be refined?

l

I do know I am preaching to the choir.

Thank

Thank you, Alice Lee, the Governor -- I'm
And

I

Chairman Pontanilla

l

I want

And all of the planning directors in the

r

Did we send you
We belieye so.

Yes, we do, but
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1

we do know that it will take the legislators and the

2

public sectors, along with Alice Lee and her

3

department heads r working with us to give us more

4

manao.

5

concerned citizens who want to make a difference.

6

Thank you.

7
8

Because we are not all knowing.

CHAIR PONTANILLA:
Members?

Thank your Zandra.

We're just

Any more questions r

If not r thank you again.

9

MS. SOUZA-AMARAL:

Thank you.

10

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Next testifier is Virginia Patao Brown.

11

MS. PATAO:

Good afternoon

l

Chairman Pontanilla and

12

Committee Members.

13

a member of the Maui Nui Housing Task Force.

14

also the manager of Harbor Lights Condominium.

15

'Harbor Lights we're pleased to have many fine

16

renters who use the Section 8 voucher program r and I

17

believe that the program is working hard to meet a

18

real need in our community.

19

program.

20

My name is Ginny Patao r and I am
I'm
At

I strongly support this

I have distributed to the Committee the Maui

21

Nui ten-point program and want tq draw your

22

attention to Point No. lOr which says that the

23

County partner to increase

24

affordable rentals r while enhancing the outcomes of

25

the Section 8 voucher program.

acces~ibility

This is a revision
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from the last version of the task force's ten-point

2

program and was reviewed by the task force following

3

your Committee's last meeting on this subject.

4

revision accurately expresses the position of the

5

task force and makes clear our support of the

6

Section 8 program for Maui's low income families.

The

Finally, I want to thank Director Alice Lee

7

8

for her offer of $100[000 to MEO to address the need

9

for affordable housing.

It is my understanding that

10

MEO has met with Ms. Lee and that she has approved a

11

proposal to create a demonstration program in two

12

areas.
First, MEO will implement an intensive case

13
14

management program to work with a limited number of

15

families receiving Section 8 assistance.

16

work with the families to determine other factors

17

that may be contributing to the need for Section 8

18

help.

19

the family towards self sufficiency, increase family

20

earning [ and increase family stability.

21

MEO will

The goal is to address those factors, move

Second, MEO will partner with Hale Mahaolu to

22

expand an existing financial counseling and

23

education program for families seeking to become

24

first-time home buyers, and also to work with

25

first-time home buyers who are in a financial
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difficulty and perhaps in the danger of foreclosure.
At the end of 12 months the program will be

2
3

evaluated for .lessons learned, successful practices

4

identified, and information that you as policy

5

makers may want to incorporate into future programs

6

in this area.

7

good-faith effort toward meeting Point 10 in our

8

program.

9

to work to meet the critical need for affordable

10
11

We think this is a good start and a

In closing, I urge you to please continue

housing in Maui County.
CHAIR PONTANILLA:

12

Thank you.

Thank you, Virginia.

Members, any question?

13

VICE-CHAIR MOLINA:

14

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

15

VICE-CHAIR MOLINA:

Yeah.
Member Molina.
Thank you, Chairman.

Good afternoon, Virginia.

16

17

MS. PATAO:

Good afternoon.

18

VICE-CHAIR MOLINA:

Just for a point of clarification, we

19

have in our binders that Point No. 10 saying reform

20

the Section 8 program to eliminate upward pressure

21

on rent of moderately priced apartments and homes,

22

and then on the information you gave us today Point

23

No. 10 states County partner to increase

24

accessibility to affordable rentals while enhancing

25

the outcomes of the Section 8 voucher program.
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1

take it this Point 10 is I guess -- is a substitute

2

for the Point 10 from the previous task force

3

recommendation that was given to us I guess back on

4

November 24th?

5

correction for us.

6

points are, you know, similar to what -- what's in

7

our binder, and then I look at Point 10 on the

8

information you gave us here today.

9

the -- I guess the updated recommendation, so --

10
11
12

-MS. PATAO:

Chairman, if you could make that
Because I think all the other

So this is

The revised version, yes.

VICE-CHAIR MOLINA:

So we can just delete that Number 10

from the original --

13

MS. PATAO:

Replace it with this one, please.

14

VICE-CHAIR MOLINA:

15

MS. PATAO:

16

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Replace it with this.

Thank you.

Okay, thank you.
Okay.

Members, if you look at your

17

binder, Point No. 10 is reform the Section 8 program

18

to eliminate upward pressure on rent of moderately

19

priced apartments and homes, and on the amendment

20

that we I guess recently -- oh, got today, this

21

morning -- this afternoon, Recommendation No. 10 is

22

County partner to increase accessibility to

23

affordable rentals while enhancing the outcome of

24

the Section 8 voucher program.

25

Okay, the third testifier is DeGray
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2

Vanderbilt.
MR. VANDERBILT:

DeGray.
Thank you, Mr. Chairman and Members of

3

the Committee.

My name is a DeGray Vanderbilt,

4

long-time resident of Molokai.

5

enough to be a member of the Maui Nui Housing Task

6

Force, and it's been a pleasure to serve with so

7

many volunteers which represent a broad cross

8

section of the County, contractors, Realtors, hotel

9

workers, union members, contractors, and government

I am also fortunate

10

people.

11

housing meeting, but it seems like it's -- and it

12

mentioned the ten-point housing task force

13

recommendations, so I just wanted to make a few

14

comments.

15

I had heard that this was an affordable

It might be off the Section 8.

I didn't know

16

if this was supposed to be particularly for Section

17

8 or not, but I really want to address one and two

18

as well tenl about the County acquiring or donating

19

land for affordable housing, which is one, and that

20

the County must ensure and establish guidelines to

21

keep the housing affordable in perpetuity.

22

like with the advent of this zero-lot line and of

23

various other fast-track programs that affordable

24

housing has come to mean take what you can get and

25

be happy with it.

Don't strive for a decent-sized
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lot.

Don't strive for quality building materials.
And I think that it's up to this Council,

2

3

it's up to the State government when they're looking

4

at affordable -- affordability to look at those

5

things, look at the size of the lot, look at the

6

size of the house, look at the quality materials.

7

At the last meeting on one affordable presentation

8

the developer even stated that he was going to use

9

lesser quality building materials on the affordable

10

units than he uses on the market and that the market

11

units were going to give a little uplift to the

12

affordable units.

13

I

see Ms. Lee over there,
and last meeting
,/

I saw her and she said, oh, there's

14

she

15

Mr. 10,000-square-foot man.

16

pushing 10,000-square-foot lots, and I'll tell you

17

why, because there's a lot of social benefits to

18

owning a home.

19

up, the people that come in on a so-called, quote,

20

starter home are never going to get to the next

21

level, very few are, because they're working in

22

blue-collar jobs, whether it be government, whether

23

it be teachers, firemen, and their -- their salaries

24

aren't going to triple, quadruple like some

25

corporate executives so they can go to the

Well, I'm always

And with today's costs going up and
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million-dollar home.

2

decent-size lot, they'll appreciate that and they'll

3

be able to grow within their income.

4

MS. ALUETA:

5

MR. VANDERBILT:

And if you give everybody a

Three minutes.
I just want to hit this Number 10, and

6

County partner to increase accessibility of

7

affordable rentals -- other than Section S, I

S

assume -- while enhancing the outcomes of Section S.

9

And I think enhancing means looking at this program

10

and see where maybe it could be improved, like maybe

11

where the 201G could be improved.

12

had a developer come in -- or a west coast person

13

and buy up ten or eleven units

14

Section S, and taken a lot of rentals out of the

15

working class rental market of five, six, $700 a

16

month and now is charging $1,100 a month.

17

when the market price goes up, he sells those, so it

lS

has a double whammy.

19

l

On Molokai we've

transfer them all to

And then

And I just think that we always talk about

20

the -- the lower income people on welfare and

21

everything and how they're using the system, and I

22

think we've got to look at how some of these

23

investors in Section S might be using the system to

24

be able to buy a property distressed, fix it up a

25

little bit, then get the government to subsidize
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higher rents for them until he can sell it.

2

MS. ALUETA:

3

MR. VANDERBILT:

4

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Mr. Chairman

l

and thank you very much.

Thank you, DeGray.
r

Members, any question?

5

6

Four minutes.

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Member Johnson.

DeGray, when you're talking about

7

in the case in Molokai, are you saying that the

8

Section 8 credits are then going with the housing,

9

with the actual building or the renovation or how

10
11

are they being actually tied to the development?
MR. VANDERBILT:

Well, I'm not that familiar with the

12

details, for instance, like Virginia is of this

13

whole Section 8 program.

14

couldn't answer that, but I just see that there's a

15

lot of housing on Molokai, whether it's foreclosure

16

housing or just housing that is distressed -- is

17

being bought up because it's a pretty good deal to

18

buy them up and then they bring their own crews in

19

from California, fix them up, and then put them out

20

for Section 8, where they can get a much higher

21

rent.

22

much higher, but on Molokai the rent is considerably

23

higher.

24

house on Molokai and it includes utilities and it's

25

800, so luckily the fellow in California that owns

So I really

coul~n't

--

I mean, maybe on Maui the rent isn't that

I have a daughter that rents a four-bedroom
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that hasn't gone Section 8 or she'd be out in the

2

streett but anyway -- but I can't answer that

3

question.

4

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

So you're not sure whether

5

it's -- because it was my understanding they're not

6

doing the Section 8 credits tied to the actual home

7

construction t the renovation t that they're probably

8

just putting their units on the market t then

9

saying that they will rent to .people with Section 8

10

vouchers.

11

MR. VANDERBILT:

t

and

Well, they're doing whatever they have to

12

do to qualify.

13

have to qualify.

14

their program without some kind of qualification.

15
16

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

MR. VANDERBILT:

18

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

20

Rightt rightt I know it does

All right.
Members t any more questions?

Thank

you t DeGray.
MR. VANDERBILT:

21
22

Section 8 just doesn't let you use

require an inspection t but thanks very much t DeGray.

17

19

I think there's some process you

Thank you.
. . . END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY . . .

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

OkaYt at this time I'd like to call

23

upon the Director to provide us with an overview

24

regarding Section 8 program.

25

MS. LEE:

Alice.

Thank you.
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CHAIR PONTANILLA:

But before -- before I do that, any

2

more public testimony that need to be heard?

3

not, I'll close the portion as far as public

4

testimony.

If

(Gavel).

5

VICE-CHAIR MOLINA:

No objections.

6

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Mr. Chair, did that also include

7

receipt of the written testimony into the record as

8

well?

9

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Yes, please include that.

10

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

11

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

12

MS. LEE:

Thank you.

Alice.

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

The answer to that issue

13

or that question that just came up with the

14

testifiers is not going to be covered until the end

15

of the presentation, so I may as well just address

16

it right now.

17

not allow people to charge more than what the

18

chart -- more than what the market charges.

19

order for us to set limits on those vouchers, we use

20

comparable rates.

21

and then the market follows us.

22

establishes the rate and we use those comparable

23

rates as a guide to know and charge the maximum

24

rent.

25

reverse.

The Section 8 vouchers do not -- do

So we don't establish something
The market

I mean, that's how it works.

It's not the
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like, for instance, if I -- if

So unless

1

2

Mr. Kushi wanted to charge a thousand dollars for a

3

three-bedroom home in Kahului but the market was

4

900, we're not going to allow -- we're not going to

5

recognize that thousand.

6

recognize is the 900.

7

there is this misconception about how our program

8

works, but we follow the market.

9

market.

10
11

12
13
14
15

16

The maximum we will

So, you know, I'm sorry that

We don't lead the

At this time I'd like to introduce Mr. Ed
Okubo, who will do the narrative.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Chairman, could I ask Ms. Lee a

follow-up question on her comments she just made?
CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Yes.

Ed, can you hang on for a second.

Go ahead, Member Mateo.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Thank you.

So, Ms. Lee, if -- since

17

the voucher cannot change more than the mark --

18

charge more than the market charges, then this

19

market that determines what the voucher will pay,

20

that is for our County based on Maui's market?

21

MS. LEE:

Yes.

22

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

So Maui's market, which is

23

considerably higher than Molokai's market, moves the

24

cost of rentals higher for the mere fact that Maui's

25

market rental rates grossly overshadows Molokai's.
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1

MS. LEE:

We don't - - we don't use the whole County to

2

determine the rate.

3

Kahului, we would check the Kahului prices in your

4

area and if it's -- whether it's a three-bedroom,

5

we'll look for three-bedroom comparables.

6

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

7

MS. LEE:

8

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

9

MS. LEE:

10
11
12

And --

And same with Lanai and Lahaina and everywhere

else.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

So the voucher is based really on a

district market charge versus
MS. LEE:

14

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

15

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

17

And on Molokai?

Molokai, we look at Molokai's rates.

13

16

So if you're an applicant for

Ed.
MR. OKUBO:

-~

Yes.
Thank you.

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Thank you for allowing me to do that,

Go ahead with your presentation.
Thank you, Mr. -- thank you, Mr. Chairman,

18

Committee Members.

We've been asked to provide a

19

historical background for the Section 8 program, so

20

just wanted to mention that the -- I guess for the

21

Great Depression the Federal government decided to

22

get into the housing business, and with that they

23

passed some legislation going back to 1937.

24

1937 legislation has been amended a number of times,

25

but it does provide the basic legislation that
,
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1

created the Section 8 program.
The Housing and Community Development Act of

2
3

1974 was the legislation that actually created the

4

Section 8 rental assistance program.

5

of Maui the program was started in 1977 with an

6

allocation of about 300 certificates.

7

October 1st, 1999 the program was comprised of both

8

a certificate and a voucher program.

9

programs were subsequently merged into a single

For the County

Up until

Those two

10

housing voucher program which is what we currently

11

have and it was authorized through the housing

12

Quality Housing and Work Responsibility Act of 1998.
The Section 8 program is the Federal

13
14

government's major housing assistance program to

15

provide safe, decent, and sanitary housing.

16

County of Maui administers the Section 8 program and

17

makes rental assistance payments to participants

18

for participant families to landlords on the U.S.

19

Department of Housing and Urban Development's

20

behalf.

21

is through an annual contributions contract with

22

HUD.

23

families.

24

authorized to assist 1,464 families, and the annual

25

budget authority for the 1,464 vouchers is

The

The funding that we receive for the program

In 1977 we had an authorization for 300
At the present time we're currently
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1

$13,774,918.
The

2

under the Section 8 program the

3

assistance is provided on behalf of the families.

4

Therefore,. the participant families are -- once

5

they're determined to be eligible, are permitted to

6

go out and locate a unit that they'd like to rent.

7

And when we receive a request from both the tenant

8

and the landlord to approve a certain unit, we would

9

send an inspector out to inspect the unit to

~ake
\

10

sure that it meets the housing quality standards for

11

the HUD program.

12

enter into a contract with the landlord to assist

13

that family.

And once that's done, we would

Under the Section 8 program the -- there's a

14
15

payment standard that is established for the County,

16

and each family is required to pay 30 percent of

17

their monthly adjusted income as their share of the

18

rent.

19

funds the difference between the 30 percent that the

20

family pays and what we have approved for that

21

particular unit.

22

And the County pays through these Federal

This table is basically intended to show what

23

the income limits are.

24

income, which HUD uses which normally describes

25

families that are at 50 ,percent of median.

There's a term very low
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1

also another term, that's extremely low income.

2

That's for families at 30

3

take a look at the three columns, you have the

4

family size, the income limits for a family at 30

5

percent of median, and income limits for a family at

6

50 percent of median.

7

families must fall within the 50 percent of median

8

income requirement at the time of initial

9

eligibility.

~ercent

of median.

If you

Under the program all of the

In addition r there's a requirement

10

that 75 percent of the families fall within the 30

11

percent of median category.

12

requirement that we have to comply with.

13

OkaYr

So that's the Federal

just to quickly go through the

14

application and eligibility process.

First thing

15

that the applicant needs to do is complete their

16

preliminary application and submit it to our office.

17

The -- once a preliminary determination of

18

eligibility is made, the family's name is placed on

19

our waiting list for the program.

20

becomes available, the families are called up based

21

on the order of their placement on the waiting list

22

and we do a detailed evaluation to ensure that they

23

are eligible for the program.

24

eligibility process is -- involves obtaining

25

verification of income and assets.

When a voucher

Part of the

And this is a
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1

relatively time-consuming process, because we have

2

to contact the employers or agencies that provide

3

these families with financial assistance, also with

4

the banks and savings and loan to verify their

5

savings also.
When all of the verification documents are

6
7

received, the applicant will be issued a voucher and

8

the

9

community to locate a unit that they'd like to rent.

a~plicant

is then allowed to go into the

10

A voucher may be used anywhere in the County of

11

Maui.

12

unit that they'd like to rent.

13

set up so that they had 60 days with an option to

14

extend for another 60 days, but we found that so

15

many families were having a problem finding a unit

16

within the 60 days we decided to grant them the full

17

120 days without having to ask for the time

18

extension.

19

out to inspect the unit to make sure that it meets

20

the housing quality standards for the Section 8

21

program.

22

They have 120 days within which to locate a
At one time it was

When a unit is found, we send our staff

As Alice had mentioned earlier, before

23

approving a unit for participation in the program,

24

we also take a look at the rent that the landlord or

25

the managing agent is requesting for that unit and
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1

we have to make sure that a comparability test is

2

performed to ensure that the unit that -- or the

3

rent that's being requested is comparable to

4

unassisted units in that same area.
When -- when the rent -- maximum rent -- or

5
6

the rent for that unit is determined t then we would

7

calculate what the family's portion of the rent

8

payment will be and what the County will be paying

9

on behalf of the tenant and a contract is executed

10

between the landlord and the County.

The contract

11

is called a housing assistance payments contract.

12

There's also a lease that's executed between the

13

landlord and the tenant t and in the lease agreement

14

that's where the normal house rules are specified t

15

where it spells out what the tenant's obligations

16

are t what they can and cannot do.

As soon as the inspection is completed and

17
18

all the necessary paperwork is executed t the family

19

will be authorized to move into that unit.

20

they move into that unitt all Section 8 families are

21

required to undergo a re-certification every 12

22

months.

23

goes down t

24

adjustment in the amount that they would pay and the

25

amount that the County would pay.

After

In addition to that t if the family's income
they have the right to request an
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1

that's one of the major benefits of the program, if

2

their family's income goes down for whatever reason,

3

we can adjust it so that they would pay a smaller

4

portion.
Okay, on this portability provision,

5
6

basically what it is is that it allows all families

7

to move to any other jurisdiction that has a Section

8

8 program and it's a feature that the Federal

9

government mandates to allow people the right to

10

move.

11

we have to work out some paperwork between let's say

12

our office and the receiving public housing agency

13

office to make sure that all the required paperwork

14

is processed and the receiving jurisdiction agrees

15

to accept that family and agrees to assist them.

16

And when a family decides to move, you know,

Okay, the Family Self-Sufficiency Program is

17

a provision initially that was mandated by HUD.

18

a few years back or a number of years back wanted to

19

see more families become self sufficient, and so as

20

a requirement of the Section 8 program they

21

stipulated that PHAs, such as the County of Maui,

22

would have to enter or establish a Family

23

Self-Sufficiency Program.

24

Maui we have a contract with Maui Economic Concerns

25

of the Community, Inc., where they assist us in

And for the County of
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1

assisting up to 31 families or 115 individuals by

2

providing them'all of the necessary resources that

3

they need for trying to become more self-sufficient.

4

So that's something that we already have under

5

contract with MECC.
This Welfare to Work Program is I guess an

6

7

offshoot of the regular Section 8 program.

It's

8

something that HUD required or implemented a few

9

years back to try to get more families who were on

10

welfare to get off of the welfare program and become

11

self-sufficient.

12

vouchers -- Section 8 vouchers that were given out

13

to public housing agencies for the purpose of trying

14

to help these families who were on welfare or who

15

are still on welfare to gradually wean themselves

16

off of the welfare program and become

17

self-sufficient.

18

Program we would be assisting the families in

19

whatever type of assistance we can provide in trying

20

to help them, you know, get off of the dependence on

21

welfare.

And so they had a number of

And under this Welfare to Work
in

The Section 8 homeownership program is

22

23

something that was authorized by HUD a little while

24

back.

25

the Administrative Rules to implement the Section 8

We have at the Corporation Counsel's Office
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homeownership program.

2

that would allow families instead of receiving

3

rental assistance r they could use the rental

4

assistance monies to actually purchase a home.

5

it's going to be a -- I think a very popular

6

program, you know r once we get it started.

7

It's a -- it's a program

So

Under this program the families can select

8

one of two options.

The first option would be to

9

take a one-time lump sum amount for assistance to

10

apply toward a down paymentr and that down payment

11

amount would be equal to one year's mortgage payment

12

assistance.

13

course of a 12-month period the family was going to

14

receive maybe $10,000 in mortgage payment

15

assistance r instead of taking the monthly amount r

16

they could accept the one-time amount and apply it

17

toward a down payment.

18

So let's saYr you know, if during the

The other option that they would have is to

19

receive monthly mortgage payment assistance to help

20

with the mortgage payment r and the families would

21

pay the difference between the payment standard

22

amount -- or I should say they would have -- they

23

would pay the difference between the lower of the

24

payment standard minus the 30 percent of the

25

family's monthly adjusted income or the housing
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1

expenses minus the 30 percent of the family's

2

monthly adjusted income, whichever of those two is

3

the lower amount is what they will be able to

4

receive in this mortgage payment assistance, and

5

they can receive this assistance for either 15 years

6

or 10 years, depending on whether they're -- the

7

terms of their loan is for 20 years or more or

8

whether it's 20 years or less.

9

Oh, this I guess states some of the things

10

that I just went over.

11

Project-Based Voucher Program is another offshoot of

12

the Section 8 program, and as I believe Alice had

13

mentioned, the Section 8 program is basically a

14

tenant-based program, meaning that the assistance

15

stays with the family, not with the unit.

16

authorized that a percentage of the Section 8

17

vouchers may be used for project basing.

18

case 20 percent of our total voucher allocation may

19

be used for project basing.

20

Okay, the Section 8

HUD has

In this

So let's say if we have a new housing project

21

that's being proposed and the County's willing to

22

assist the developer by providing the subsidies for

23

the new units that are proposed for up to 20

24

percent, you know, that's something that we would be

25

permitted to do.

The exception to the -- let's see.
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1

Oh, I'm sorry.

We've decided to set aside 20

2

percent for project basing.

3

projects, the maximum percentage that we can allow

4

for project basing is 25 percent, with the exception

5

of projects such as those for the elderly or the

6

handicapped/ but for all other types of rental

7

housing projects there is a cap of 25 percent which

8

can receive project basing.

In the case of

The housing assistance that would be provided

9

10

under the project-basing program is for a ten-year

11

period.

12

owner or the developer of the apartment project the

13

Section 8 subsidies for a ten-year period.

14

also, it allows for two extensions of -- for a

15

period of five years each/ so, you know/ maximum

16

commitment period could be up to 20 years.

17

MS. LEE:

So we would be committing to -- to the

Oh/

Ed/ you may want to mention right now that

18

although we are going to have this feature

19

available, we don't have any vouchers right now.

20

MR. OKUBO:

Well, what Alice is referring to is our total

21

voucher allocation from the Federal government is

22

1,464 Section 8 vouchers, and we're currently

23

assisting I believe 1,492 families.

24

already exceeding 100 percent of what our allocation

25

is, but because we have families getting off the

So we're
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1

program and on the program, you know, during the

2

course of the month, they do allow us to over lease

3

a little bit, but we basically are using all of our

4

Section 8 vouchers right now.
Now, in comparison, I know for the County of

5
6

Kauai, they're in a totally different situation.

7

There's such a shortage of rental units

8

I believe they're in the neighborhood of utilizing

9

about 60 percent of their vouchers, and we have

ov~r

there,

10

informally asked if they would be willing to

11

transfer some of their vouchers that they cannot use

12

over to us, and, you know, the indication so far is

13

that they're receptive to considering something like

14

that.

Thank you.
If you have any real specific technical

15

16

questions, our expert on the program is Mr. Ito, so

17

he's available.

18

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

19

20

Thank you, Ed, for that preseptation.

And, Alice, can I request a hard copy of the
presentation?

21

MS. LEE:

Yes.

22

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Thank you.

23

questions?

24

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

25

Okay, Members, any

Member Johnson.
And whoever can answer this is

fine, with regard to the homeownership program, do
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1

we currently have anyone that's taking advantage of

2

that particular program under homeownership or does

3

that fall under the same category of the latest one

4

that we talked about that it's just something you're

5

exploring now?

6

MR. OKUBO:

No, it's not just exploring.

We have

7

developed the proposed Administrative Rules to

8

implement that program, and as soon as Corp. Counsel

9

completes their review we will be conducting a

10

public hearing to approve the rules that would allow

11

us to implement that program, and the -- for a

12

family to participate in that program, they will

13

have to be on our Section 8 program for at least a

14

year.

15

advantage of the program will be families that are

16

currently on our program.

17

So the families that will be able to take

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

So that in other words let's say a

18

Section 8 family decides that they could find a home

19

that is affordable.

20

monies that they were receiving from their Section 8

21

voucher into either, as you outlined, a lump sum

22

payment or a payment towards if let's say they

23

assume that they've got the down payment or there's

24

a very low down payment, in some cases I know that

25

certain housing, you know, they're not requiring a

They could then convert the
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1

down payment.

It's basically almost like buying a

2

car.

3

so they're goin$ to get their down payment, but that

4

would only continue -- let's say for a down payment

5

it would just be a lump sum; is that correct?

In those cases, then, they're converting that

6

MR. OKUBO:

Yes.

7

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

And now what would happen --

8

because obviously that's the credits that we're

9

getting currently or the number of vouchers.

How

10

would that affect that total number of vouchers

11

outstanding?

12

because of that homeownership, is forever consumed?

13

MR. OKUBO:

Would that mean that that voucher,

Well, since our commitment period was either

14

for 15 or ten years with the possible extension of

15

ten additional years, it will commit that voucher

16

and it won't be available to anybody else for that

17

duration.

18

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

So let's say, for example,

19

they choose the other option, though, and they take

20

the lump sum payment, would that also have the same

21

effect of then forever committing that voucher or

22

would there be let's say like a ten-year period

23

where after that then that voucher would become

24

available, then, for somebody else?

25

MR. OKUBO:

Mr. Ito has indicated that that voucher should
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become available for someone else to use.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

And after let's say would

3

it be a ten-year period or would it be after they

4

actually receive I guess, you know, whatever the

5

monies are underneath that program?

6

this is just assuming that they take the lump sum,

7

so is there a formula that they have that would say,

8

well, okay, for the next five years you don't have

9

that voucher or would then the very next year that

10
11

You know, and

voucher become available for someone else to use?
MR. OKUBO:

I believe the voucher would become available

12

almost immediately.

13

have to be careful about is making sure that the

14

funding that we receive is sufficient for this lump

15

sum payment to go out at once and still be

16

sufficient to provide the monies that we need for

17

all the other rental units that need the rental

18

assistance.

19

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

The thing that we're going to

Okay.

I see exactly what you're

20

saying, that, in other words, you'll -- it will be a

21

reduced amount, but it would be an amount that would

22

go up to the cap that we have on the total dollar

23

that's covered underneath the voucher program.

24

MR. OKUBO:

That's correct, yes.

25

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

All right.

Well, I

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

HHS 12/1/03

36

1

certainly think that that's a good program.

2

when would you anticipate going out with the

3

administrative rules on that particular program?

4

MR. OKUBO:

And

Well, hopefully we'll be able to schedule a

5

public hearing near the end of the year or early

6

part of next year.

7
8

9

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

MR. OKUBO:

Yes.

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

11

Mr. Chair.

13
14

And that would be Alice's

Department that's taking that out?

10

12

Okay.

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

OkaYr great.

Thank you very much,

Thank you, Member Johnson.

anymore questions?
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Members,

Member Mateo.

Thank you r Mr. Chair. i The total

15

budget was 13,744,918, that was to service a

16

thousand somewhat individuals, families.

17

monitors?

18

MR. OKUBO:

19

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Who -- who

We do.
You do.

And because this is HUD,

20

does HUD provide any kind of individual to also

21

monitor how the program is being administered?

22

MR. OKUBO:

If I understand your question correctly, HUD

23

has opened up an office in Honolulu just this year.

24

Prior to this year the Section 8 program reported to

25

the San Francisco office for any kind of issue that
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1

needed to be resolved, but a few months back they

2

opened up an office in Honolulu and they now have

3

staff that will come over to all of the PHAs and

4

monitor their activities.

5
6

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Thank you.

And does HUD require an

audit?

7

MR. OKUBO:

Yes.

8

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

9

MR. OKUBO:

Well

t

And how often is this audit done?

only recently did they require certified

10

audits to be done on an annual basis.

11

that, it was just part of the County's single audit.

12
13

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

MR. OKUBO:

15

30th

16
17

18

So have we already done the new

or the recently required Fed HUD audit?

14

NOt

t

Excuse me.

the one for the fiscal year ending June

2003 will be our first.

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Okay.

completed by when?
MR. OKUBO:

Prior to

NOt

And that is expected to be

Or is it complete?

it's not completed, and that's something

19

that we still need to resolve with the Finance

20

Department and the County auditor.

21

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

OkaYt

thank you.

Mr. Chair

t

upon

22

completion of that audit t could we also request a

23

copy of that audit as well?

24

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Yes, we could.

25

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Thank you, Mr. Chair.
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CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Thank you, Member Mateo.

2

Part of his question when he asked about the

3

number of participants that we have, as well as the

4

number of dollars that we get from the Federal, do

5

we foresee any increases in the Federal government

6

providing us with more HUD funding in the future?

7

MR. OKUBO:

A little bit of background information.

A few

8

years ago we did apply for 75 vouchers under the HUD

9

Mainstream Program, which is, again, another

10

offshoot of the Section 8 program, and under the

11

Mainstream Program it provides vouchers for

12

households where there's a disabled member in the

13

family.

14

so many applications and not enough vouchers.

15

just went ahead with a lottery to select who was

16

going to get funded.

We were not selected for funding.

They had
HUD

More recently we submitted an application for

17
18

50 vouchers under the Mainstream Program again and

19

we just received notification I believe about two

20

weeks ago that we were not selected for funding

21

again.

22

to request more funding, we have submitted

23

applications.

24

know, we'll be able to get these additional

25

vouchers, but in terms of getting vouchers for the

So whenever the opportunity came up for us

And hopefully one of these days, you
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1

regular Section 8 program, a lot of it will

2

depend -- in fact all of it will depend on Congress

3

and their appropriating of funds for additional

4

regular Section 8 vouchers.

5

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

6

VICE-CHAIR MOLINA:

Thank you, Ed.

Member Molina.

Thank you, Chairman.

Mr. Okubo, just

7

for some clarification, again, you know, we weren't

8

given a hard copy of this, so you had a lot of good

9

information presented, but it was hard to keep up.

10

You had a lot of good numbers.

I just wanted to

11

just get some follow-up on it.

You mentioned

12

there's the difference between the old tenant rent

13

and the new tenant rent that will be deposited into

14

an escrow account.

15

you mentioned -- did you say a portion of it or all

16

100 percent of that difference will be deposited

17

into the escrow account?

18

MR. ITO:

19

VICE-CHAIR MOLINA:

20

MR. ITO:

How much of that difference

This is in relation to the emphasis program?
Yes, sir.

It's not 100 percent.

It depends upon the type

21

of income that is counted, but generally it's 100

22

percent of whatever the earned income increase is.

23

In essence, if a family was paying $100 toward their

24

rent prior to receiving that income increase and

25

with that increase their portion goes up to $300,
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1

then $200 a month will be deposited into escrow, an

2

amount basically equivalent to the increase in their

3

portion of the rent.

4

VICE-CHAIR MOLINA:

Okay, thank you.

And on the subject

5

of the welfare to. work participants, how many -- how

6

many are currently participating in this welfare to

7

work?

8

MR. I TO :

9

VICE-CHAIR MOLINA:

10
11
12
13
14

545 .
And out of a total of how many I guess

eligible families?
MR. ITO:

One thousand -- we have about 1,492 active

families at the present time.
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA:

And 500"

and what is the criteria used

to select these I guess participants?

15

MR. ITO:

For the Welfare to Work Program?

16

VICE-CHAIR MOLINA:

17

MR. ITO:

Uh-huh.

The criteria is they first of all must meet all

18

of the criteria on the basic program as far as

19

income-wise.

20

must be receiving TANF assistance or have received

21

TANF assistance, welfare assistance within the past

22

two years.

23

VICE-CHAIR MOLINA:

The additional criteria is that they

Okay.

And over the last, say, five to

24

ten years, is there a significant increase in the

25

amount of, you know, families -- eligible families?
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1
2

Like we currently have 1,400 -MR. ITO:

The funding we received only about three years
and in essence we had difficulties leasing up

3

ago t

4

those families.

5

2 t 500 families to lease up the 545 families under

6

the program.

7

far as -- of that allocation.

8

VICE-CHAIR MOLINA:

9

MR. ITO:

We had to go through approximately

But right now we are at 100 percent as

OkaYt thank you.

Sure.

10

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Member Mateo.

11

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Thank you

t

Mr. Chair.

You know how

12

our State welfare system puts a limitation on how

13

long a family can receive welfare assistance.

14

HUD program t why are there no limitations as well?

15

MR. OKUBO:

The

I guess I can't really say why Congress did

16

not place some type of restriction such as that or

17

conditions such as that t but I think I have to also

18

mention that the impact of welfare reform was to

19

some degree minimized because a lot of the families

20

whose welfare was being cut t their housing expenses t

21

you know, was able to be paid from the Section 8

22

program.

23

of, you know, how it affected the families.

24

if -- if they were being cut from both programs, I

25

think we would have had a lot more homeless

So that was one fortunate part in terms
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families.

2

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

3

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

4

5

Thank you.

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Thank you, Member Mateo.

Member

Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Yes.

You mentioned too about the

6

credits from Kauai.

7

that they have some

8

us -- whether it's permanently or at least until

9

they ramp up until they could manage those credits,

10

wh~n would you know for certain whether or not Maui

11

County would be eligible for those credits?

12

MR. OKUBO:

Even though they've indicated
~illingness

to consider allowing

I can't provide you with any specific

13

timetable.

14

Kauai County and HUD.

15

to make the decision that that's what they're

16

willing to do and HUD is going to have to approve

17

whatever they propose, and so, you know, any

18

decision for us will come after that.

19

The decision for that will depend on

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Kauai County's going to have

Would it help, do you believe, if

20

this Committee at, you know, let's say our urging

21

and also our Council were to correspond and ask,

22

because of this huge housing crisis that we have, if

23

we were to send some type of correspondence

24

basically advocating that type of move on their

25

part, would that help at all?
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1

MR. OKUBO:

I think it would.

2

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay, Mr. Chair, I'd be really

3

interested in sending that.

And perhaps with our

4

Council Chair's participation in HSAC, maybe that

5

could be one of the things that we -- we advocate

6

for.

7

the project-based credits.

8

really interested in.

9

one of the complaints that a gentleman that I had

And the other question I had was in regard to
That's something I'm

Because over on Oahu that was

10

met with who does affordable housing, that's all

11

t):'ley do, he said that they used to do a lot more of

12

that and then they just stopped doing it.

13

that we would have more affordable housing projects

14

if that kind of avenue were made available.

15

He felt

How could we approach or how maybe should we

16

approach this kind of problem?

Because if we're

17

tapped out on the one side with our vouchers -- and

18

I'm not sure that Kauai is going to say yea or nay.

19

How could we approach this from an innovative

20

perspective?

21

got the $100,000 grant.

22

some kind of a pilot program perhaps to the Federal

23

government and say, well, if we put up X number of

24

dollars, could we get matching dollars, then, to

25

utilize for this kind of program?

Would it be possible -- I know we've
If we were to even offer

Is there any way
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1

that we might be able to actually implement that

2

program?

3

MR. OKUBO:

I think you brought up a very important point.

4

Because since we're utilizing all of our vouchers/

5

to project base these vouchers/ you know/ it will

6

mean having to take some of the vouchers out of our

7

regular pool and it would mean not having these

8

vouchers available to families who may not want to

9

rent in a particular project.

The only way that I

10

can see where we might be able to assist more

11

families than we're authorized is if the subsidy per

12

family went down substantially, because then we

13

would be looking at how much monies we have, and if

14

the subsidy per family was small, we would be able

15

to assist more families, than the number that's

16

specified/ as long as we have the money to pay for

17

those additional vouchers that we're going to

18

assist, but I'm not quite sure what the answer is to

19

your question.

20

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

And the only reason I'm trying to

21

explore possibilities is that basically if these

22

programs have been implemented and they've been in

23

operation for a long period of time, I think the

24

prospect of homeownership is really important, and

25

also I think that project based, you know/ tying

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808)

524-2090

HHS 12/1/03

45

a

1

this into it -- granted that's going to be on

2

it's going to reduce the cost, in other words.

3

you're tying it to a specific project, it would

4

help, at least from a lending perspective -- this is

5

what the gentleman who I met with told me, that it

6

would enable him to get far more favorable leverage

7

in terms of his lenders and the financing, which

8

would therefore bring down the cost of the housing.

9

If

So if there's any way -- and you may not have

10

the answer now, but if there are other programs or

11

other avenues that we could actually try to

12

approach, whether it's our Senators or our

13

Congressmen, to say could we try this on a trial

14

basis, because this is a

15

nationwide, I would like to see some kind of

16

creative suggestions as to how we might be

17

innovators.

18

the State doesn't have money but it has land that

19

has a certain worth, would this then be eligible to

20

approach the Federal government and say, okay, help

21

us by putting in matching money that would be

22

equivalent to the value of our land in trying to get

23

this program off the ground and do something that

24

would actually provide more housing for our working

25

families.

basically a problem

Even putting up land, for example.
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1

MR. OKUBO:

Okay.

2

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

3

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Thank you.

Simple question.

Once a client is on

4

the program, in regards to Section 8 voucher, can

5

that client go from one island to another island and

6

still be eligible for the same voucher?

7

MR. OKUBO:

When they transfer or port to another

8

jurisdiction, this is where, as I mentioned earlier,

9

there has to be some communication between our

10

office and the receiving entity to make sure that

11

they would be willing to accept the voucher and

12

assist the family utilizing one of their vouchers.

13

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

14

MR. OKUBO:

And if they don't, then what happens?

Milton, there's a provision for us to continue

15

utilizing our voucher, but there has to be this

16

arrangement with us and the other PHA, right?

17

MR. ITO:

(Inaudible).

If the family wishes to move to a

18

jurisdiction that has a voucher program, that

19

jurisdiction has to accept the family.

20

difference is that they can choose whether to bill

21

us or accept it -- accept that family into their own

22

program.

23
24
25

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

The only

So if they bill us, then it takes away

one of our vouchers.
MR. ITO:

If they do, yes, it takes away 80 percent of
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1

our -- of our administrative fee and that one

2

voucher, yes.

3

"CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Okay, thank you.

4

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Member Mateo.

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

I guess just

5

for information purposes, the HUD program, does it

6

also provide monies to actually construct facilities

7

or homes or units?

8

MR. OKUBO:

No, it does not.

9

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

10

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

11

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

12

VICE-CHAIR MOLINA:

It does not.

Thank you.

Member Molina.
Thank you, Mr. Chair.
Yeah, Mr. Chairman, just I guess one

13

appropriate -- I have questions just for the -- I

14

guess the programs that the Department will be I

15

guess partnering up with MEO as well as I guess Hale

16

Mahaolu, when appropriate I have questions for I

17

guess if not Ms. Lee can answer, maybe a

18

representative from MEO can answer.

19

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Yeah.

As far as this meeting, I know

20

this is a very, very good subject that we're talking

21

about, but because we do have another meeting at

22

3:00 o'clock we need to at least wrap up this

23

meeting by 2:45, but I will allow the question.

24

anybody from MEO or if, Alice, you can answer that.

25

Okay, go ahead.
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MS. LEE:

With regard to the partnership, as mentioned

2

earlier, one of our top priorities is homeownership,

3

and our ultimate goal of course is to help people

4

become self-sufficient.

5

over, oh, close to 1,500 people on our program -- in

6

our program.

7

have like nine specialists.

8

handling over 160 people each.

9

the -- the requirements of processing and

And you heard that we have

Well, with this 1,500 people we only
So our specialists are
And because of

10

maintaining records and so forth, it's very

11

difficult -- in fact it's impossible,for them to do

12

case management.

13

help prepare the families get ready for

14

homeownership.

So it's impossible for them to

15

So it's very important that we partner with

16

an organization or organizations like MEO and Hale

17

Mahaolu to help us help the families.

18

though this is a demonstration project that we're

19

looking at, I see this as an ongoing project that

20

will hopefully expand with your support.

21

initially, we're looking at 25 families, but keep in

22

mind we have 1,500 to go.

23

to do, and we can't do it with the resources we

24

have.

25

to -- to address the-- and help people become

And even

Because

So there's a lot of work

So we do need the help of our non-profits
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2

self-sufficient, because that is the goal.
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA:

Okay.

And again, the 100,000, I guess

3

will -- MEO I guess will be taking the lead on this

4

and they'll be getting the word out I guess to

5

prospective home buyers, first-time home buyers as

6

well as people who are on the Section 8 program and

7

to I guess educate them about affordable housing or

8

how to better manage their finances as well.

9

there -- would we be given I guess a detailed

10
11

Is

breakdown on how the 100,000 will be allocated?
MS. LEE:

Yes.

Because not only do we have 1,500 families

12

on our program, we have 1,700 families on our wait

13

list.

14

prepared to move on as well.

15

about, you know, over 3,000 families that need to be

16

helped.

17

step, but we're going to need a lot more help in the

18

future to reach more people.

19

clients, but for a long time, you know, I've been

20

needing or wanting to see an education program for

21

landlords, developers, and so forth.

So those people need to be educated and be

And so I -- starting off with 25 is a good

22

VICE-CHAIR MOLINA:

23

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

24

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

25

So we're talking

And not only the

Okay, thank you.
Member Johnson.
I just have one question too, and

this came up -- and this would be of Alice also.
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1

Somebody that I know -- and I know you addressed

2

this earlier about how you kind of look at what the

3

rents are in a particular area, but somebody brought

4

this to my attention the other day, that they said

5

that from what they understood the rents at Harbor

6

Lights were like seven, 750, 800 dollars, right

7

around in there, but that some of the people that

8

actually were the investor/owners, you know, the

9

people that actually owned units were getting the

10

maximum of $1,000.

11

well, how can that be?

12

coming in?

13

wondered if you had any kind of answer to give to

14

that person who's asking the questions?

15

MS. LEE:

Yes.

So their question to me was,
You know, where's this gap

And I'm not aware of it, but I just

And I think I mentioned it at a previous

16

meeting.

In the case of Harbor Lights, again, we --

17

Section 8 program did not move those rents upward.

18

What happened was because interest rates dropped, a

19

lot of owners sold their units for a substantial

20

profit, which is fine.

21

make improvements to those units and invested

22

additional money, 20, 30,000 or more.

23

result, many of those units which have been

24

refurbished go for higher -- higher rents, you know.

25

That's why people misunderstand about the Section 8.

The new owners needed to
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1

They think it's the Section 8 that caused that, but

2

we didn't.

3

not only that, a few years ago the maintenance fee

4

was one or 200 dollars.

5

unit.

6

responsible for the rents going up.

7

There's other factors at play here.

And

Now it's up to $400 per

So their costs have gone up too, and that's

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

So the people ostensibly that had

8

maybe the lower price units, those are the ones that

9

have not refurbished their units yet and just kept

10

their rents low.

11

MS. LEE:

For the most

12

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

13

MS. LEE:

14

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

15

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

16

VICE-CHAIR MOLINA:

Okay, all right.

In many cases, yes.
Now I understand.

Thank you.

Okay, Member Molina.
Yeah, one last question.

Thank you,

17

Chairman, for your indulgence.

18

timetable when this program will go into effect

19

involving Hale Mahaolu and MEO?

20
21

MS. LEE:

As soon as we can get our contracts done, grant

agreements done.

22

VICE-CHAIR MOLINA:

23

MS. LEE:

24
25

Do you have the

Mr. Kushi?

Okay, which will be roughly?
It

I

S

right next to the

Administrative Rules.
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA:

Okay.

Mr. Kushi, can you give us a
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timetable, I mean, just for the public's knowledge,

2

just so they know when this can go into effect?

3

MR. KUSHI:

Mr. Chair -- Molina, I'm not sure what she's

4

talking about.

5

I need to just find it.

6

VICE-CHAIR MOLINA:

It's probably on my desk somewhere.

Okay, we'll await details -- further

7

details on this matter, but thank you, Director Lee,

8

and as well as the representatives of MEO and Hale

9

Mahaolu.

I think this is a good, innovative first

10

step to address this growing concern here in the

11

County.

12

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Members, one last time, any more

13

questions?

14

partnership between the Department and MEO along

15

with Hale Mahaolu in regards to Section 8.

16

Okay, I like the idea as far as the

Members, I know we're fighting for time here.

17

If there's no more questions and no objections, at

18

this time the Chair would like to adjourn this

19

meeting and I'd like to defer this matter.

20

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

21

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

No objections.
Thank you.

We'll be taking up this

22

Section 8 hopefully that -- on this particular

23

program, which the Department, along with MEO, Hale

24

Mahaolu, get this thing going, that they would come

25

back and report on it as far as how it's working.
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1

You know, knowing that, you know, Alice's Department

2

is working on this, along with, you know, the

3

capable hands of Hale Mahaolu and MEO, I'm sure it's

4

going to be a worthwhile program, you know, that

5

we're looking at.

6

Johnson.

7

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

So, Members, thank you -- Member

I just had one point, and that was

8

that in regard to Kauai's vouchers/ if there is any

9

way that, you know, you as Chair of the Committee on

10

behalf of the Committee members could send some type

11

of a communication to Kauai urging them -- I would

12

be very supportive of that.

13
14

CHAIR PONTANILLA:
Johnson.

Yeah, you've already noted that, Member

So we'll

15

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

16

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

17

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

18

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

19

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

20

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

All right.

-- we'll
And so you will be doing that?

Yes.
All right.

Thank you very much.

Okay, thank you very

much~

Members.

21

Thank you very much, members of the public.

22

meeting is adjourned.

23

ADJOURN:

(Gavel) .

2: 45 p.m.

24
25
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